
Betty Lawyer 

I can't believe it is this time again. It seems like I just got done writing 
my article and the month is almost over again. Not much news so 
this will be short. 
 
We are finding out that if we are going to do any social events we are 
going to have to get on the ball and make reservations. Some places 
are already filled up for December. The Cowtown Singles Swim party 
is still on for August 10 so please sign up at Cowtown or call the 
Wickers and let them know if you are coming. 
 
With the class being over and Steve doing the workshop we are get-
ting a nice break. It looks like Steve is getting about four squares out 
for the work shop. That is a good group of dancers.  Our last two 
dances have had a poor turn out but a nice group of dancers having 
a great time. 
 
We are still looking at going to a ball game on August 7th. Look for a 
sign-up sheet at Cowtown if you would like to go. Barb Belding was 
trying to get it together for us but has had some health issues. 
 
Our last meeting at NIKKO'S was well attended and was a very good 
meeting. Thanks to all of you members who continue to come and 
show an interest in what the club is doing. Hope to see you all on Ju-
ly 8th at NIKKO'S 
 
Have a happy 4th of July 
         Dan and Betty 
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Carolyn Griswould 

Even though Carolyn has been super busy in June she 
has been sending cards to our members and friends 
that need a lift. Barb Belding is having some health is-
sues and we wish her a quick recovery, Nancy Saxon 
had knee surgery, Linda Selby fell and bruised her ribs 
and Flo Haynes had back issues and her Uncle passed.  
Lena Henderson was remembered as her husband 
passed  
  
We hope all are recovering and our thoughts go out to  
those who aren’t feeling well or lost a loved one. And 
Carolyn, we hope things are settling down for you. 
  
If you know any of our members or friends that need a 
card or our well wishes please let Carolyn know. And, if 
you appreciate the great job Carolyn is doing for Sun-
shine, please send thanks her way. 
 
        Linda Wicker for  
       Carolyn Griswould  
       gris3woody@aol.com 
 

Round Dance Cuer 

Howard Delcambre 7:30-10:30 

Squares 8—10:30 

   Sharon Mar�nez July 2 

   Susan Stauffer July 2 

   Crystal Lowe July 5 

   Gordon Adams July 8 

   Sherry Stanke July 29 

July 5 

July 19 



Hello club! 
Our newest graduates have been doing a great job 
getting out and dancing. Most are attending Ste-
ve's workshop on Wednesday nights and polishing 
up their plus skills. I am most happy to say about 
half of the graduates are going to regular dances 
and tearing up the floor. 
  
The upcoming club picnic, August 10, will be a 
great time for us all to get to know each other. I 
hope everyone has marked their calendars with 
this fun afternoon event. The highlight of it is 
square dancing in the pool. Phil calls a fun, silly 
time and you will earn a "ducky" badge for your 
nametag. The food is always fabulous too. Please 
come! 
 
Be thinking of who you will invite to our next class, 
beginning 9-11-19. Friends bringing friends has 
always been our best way to grow.   
 
Enjoy these hot days of summer. Drink a bunch of 
water! Cheers, 
 
      Janet and Phil 

Gene Stauffer 

Listing your membership details in the cover mes-
sage for the Membership List is getting a good 
response. There were a few more updates/
corrections received after sending the June list. 
I’ll re-publish and send out an updated list in early 
July. Thank you for helping me keep this infor-
mation accurate. 

We will be starting our membership renewal drive 
in September. For all of our new class graduate 
members, your membership has been paid 
through December 2020! 

         Gene 

Nikkos Burgers 

9295 Magnolia Ave 

Riverside, CA 

Dinner 5:30 

Meeting 6:15 

Janet & Phil Vinokur 

 

 

 

 

 
Aug 7  Storms Baseball Game, Lake Elsinore 
 Tickets $10.  Sign up at workshop or 
 Dances.  Open to friends, and family 
 members 
 
Aug 10  Cowtown Singles Picnic/Potluck at 
 the Wickers.  RSVP telephone 951 780-
 1744 or email lwicker17445@gmail.com 
 
Dec 14 Cowtown Singles Christmas Party/ 
 Potluck at Cowtown 
 
Dec 15 ”Christmas Carol” at Riverside Com
 munity Pllayers  $10 per  ticket..call 951 
 686 4030  to purchase tickets.Tell them if 
 you have season tickets.  


